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KAY Y McKENNA
YOUTH FOUNDATION





P.O. Box 1260 - Helena, MT 59624
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Dear Prospective Board of Directors Member, 
Thank you for your interest in serving as a Member on the Kay McKenna Youth Foundation Board of Directors.   The KMYF has been an advocate for our community’s children since 1997.   Our mission is to financially sponsor the free children’s summer recreation and nutrition program, Kay’s Kids, at Helena area City parks.   We also promote other beneficial educational programs for Helena area youth that provide safe, creative, and entertaining recreational opportunities for children’s fun and health.

The concept for Kay’s Kids was started by Kay McKenna, a longtime Helena resident, Lewis & Clark County Superintendent of Schools, Helena City Commissioner, and Helena Mayor until her passing in 1995.    During her tenure as Mayor, she established a free summer recreation program for children in many of the Helena City parks.  From that beginning, the KMYF was formed to continue this free children’s summer recreation program that was recently expanded to include healthy nutritional choices.  The original KMYF founders built a successful endowment fund that pays a portion of the costs incurred by the City of Helena to conduct the Kay’s Kids program, with the remainder of the costs coming from fundraisers, generous sponsors, and donors.  Participation in the program has grown to over 3,560 visits in the summer of 2016.  
As a KMYF Board member, your duties would be typical of participation in a non profit board of directors, including monthly meetings, participation on Board committees, some fundraising functions, and an occasional special interest project.   Board of Directors members serve a term of 3 years or more. 
A director of the KMYF entails a duty of reasonable inquiry. Each director is obligated to ask questions and demand information to allow sufficient understanding of issues to make decisions that they reasonably believe are in the best interests of the KMYF. 
KMYF directors are obligated to exercise an unselfish commitment to the organization. Directors must exercise their obligations and powers in the best interests of the organization and its charitable mission.
Directors are obligated to further the mission of the KMYF and Kay’s Kids, to be faithful to its purposes and goals, and to act in conformity with all laws affecting the organization.
The reward for your participation in the KMYF is not only the community service you provide, or the contacts that you make, or the skills you will develop.  The reward comes from knowing you personally helped children who need guidance in how to be a happy, healthy, and productive community member.

Because of your interest in the health of our community’s children, we encourage you to consider joining our Board of Directors to continue the legacy of Kay’s Kids quest for healthy and active children.   Please fill out the attached Board of Directors Candidate Application and return it to either your sponsor or to our post office box for consideration.  
On behalf of the McKenna Youth Foundation, thank you again for your interest in our communities youth, their health and well being, and in the Board of Directors that helps make Kay’s Kids possible.  
the Kay McKenna Youth Foundation Board of Directors
Kay’s Kids – For Fun & Health!

